Public Hearing Notice

The Southeast Iowa Regional Planning Commission (SEIRPC) will hold a public hearing on Thursday May 23rd, 2024, at 12:00 PM, at 211 North Gear Avenue, West Burlington, IA during the SEIRPC Board of Directors meeting. The public hearing will detail the Southeast Iowa Regional Planning Commission's (SEIRPC) plans to apply to the Iowa Department of Transportation for federal and state assistance through the Consolidated Transit Application and give the public the opportunity to comment. SEIRPC plans to apply for the following: \$414,288 of State Transit Assistance funds, for operating and capital assistance; \$503,711 of FTA Section 5311 funds for operating and capital assistance; Request funds for replacement of Two 176" light duty buses #111, #112, for a total project cost of \$316,200 with 85% (\$268,770) coming from FTA Section 5339 funds and 15% (\$47,430) from local funding; SEIRPC plans to apply to the Iowa Department of Transportation for state capital assistance via the Public Transit Infrastructure Grant Program (PTIG) for the support to make ready by paving a secure parking lot for SEIBUS fleet vehicles stored outside the West Burlington bus storage facility, for a total project cost of \$80,000 with 80% (\$64,000) coming from Iowa DOT Public Transit Infrastructure Grant Program (PTIG) funds and 20% (\$16,000) from local funding. Please direct any comments or questions to SEIBUS Transit Director Roger Keller by email at RKeller@seirpc.com, by phone at 319-753-4309 x 309, or by fax at 319-754-4763.